
MINUTES
Capitan Board of Education

Special Board Meeting
February 2, 2021

The Board of Education of the Capitan Municipal School met in special session in the High School Media 
Center and Virtually, at 6:00 pm.

I.   Call to Order – Mr. Lindsay, Board President, called the Board meeting to order at 6:00 pm.

    Staff attending the meeting, in person, included Mark Driskell – Superintendent, Jamie Shepperd – 
    Chief Financial Officer, and Angela Corliss – Business Support Specialist.

    Staff attending the meeting, virtually, included Jason Hightower – Athletic Director, Theresa Kennedy 
     – Licensed Councilor/Dean of Students, Shirley Wood – Teacher, Stacy Burdett – Teacher, Ray Prado –    
    Teacher, Misty Hightower – Teacher, Kerrie Wren – Teacher, Joyce Turnbow - Teacher, Jennifer   
    Barnwell - Teacher, Justin Foust - Teacher, Kimalee Miller – Educational Assistant, and Trisha Cathey –  
    Cafeteria.

Additional guests, in person, included Kimberly Elsey.

Additional guest, virtually, included Diego Gallegos, Christian Marquez-Padilla, Kim Mitchell, Lana 
Emerson-Bette, and DaLana West.

A. Mr. Lindsay stated that for this meeting the Board would waive the initial formalities.

B. Ascertain a Quorum – Mr. Lindsay noted that the following Board of Education Members were 
present.

DARYL LINDSAY – President 
DENNIS RICH – Vice-President
GARY TREGEMBO – Secretary

CRAIG WESTBROOK – Member
BEN HAZEN – Member

II. Board Discussion
A. School Re-Entry Plan (Discussion/Action)

Mr. Driskell shared with the School Board the plan to bring back in-person hybrid learning 
starting on February 8, 2021.  

Mr. Driskell has personally inspected every room on campus for cleanliness and safety.  There 
will be required temperature checks done for every student.  The School Nurse will go to the 
individual buildings if there is a student that needs to be seen.  Surveillance testing will be done 
on 25% of the school staff every week, as mandated by the State.  Students will not be allowed 
to use a locker for any reason.  The restrooms will be used 1 person at a time.  Students that 
choose to stay virtual with Edgenuity will be allowed to participate in extracurricular activities if 



desired.  They will use the back half of gym for social distancing at lunch.  The State has given 
the option for schools to opt-out of the mandated State testing for this school year.  The schools 
are required to give the option for parents to have their child tested if they are interested. Mr. 
Driskell said that the only test we will require is the SAT test. 

Mr. Driskell shared a tentative calendar that the NMAA has shared for athletics.  Fans will not be 
able to attend these events.  

V. Adjournment – 7:22 pm. 

APPROVED:

_______________________________ _________________________________
President, Daryl Lindsay Secretary, Mr. Tregembo


